
Richmond, BC V6Y 3E3

Dear Debbie,

Re: Budget Brief

On behalf of the Richmond Teachers' Association, we thank you for qô�dpositive signs for the budget, such as growth in student enrollment
and some inflation adjustments. Unfortunately, increased enrollment is only adding to the

continued difficulty recruiting and retaining teachers and other staff.

Across the District, schools are experiencing daily teacher shortages, which is increasing

pressures at schools as teachers must be redeployed to cover classroom positions leaving less

s��teacheube shat shbe shavine•coredepló�be shavin#iŽb˜we continue to experience high

staffrng shortages. This may mean elements of the District Strategic Plan will need to be paused

or shifted until there is suffrcient staffing.

The RTA provides the following suggested budget priorities that are in alignment with the

District Strategic Plan and the staffing shortages that 

retention of staff is the greatest barrier to ensuring the District
can fulfill the Priorities, Goals and Objectives of the Board's Strategic Plan.

Securing staff must be a priority, which means the District must be flexible and

agile with staffing. The teaching profession is not known for flexibility due to the

rigid hours of instruction. This reality is in direct contrast to the changing

workforce that is looking for increased flexibility. The District cannot change
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hours of instruction, but they can offer a greater range of flexible teaching
options, includ 
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Teacher Trainingfln-service/Collaboration Time/Release Time Support for
Reporting

o Reporting or Communicating Student Learning has been in transition for many
years. Next year, teachers will be expected to fully implement the reporting
order. Unfortunately, this change has once again increased workload and

expectations on teachers. The Ministry has not provided clear guidance or
templates, leaving the real work of interpretation and communication to districts.
What is clear to the RTA is teachers are caught in this 
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o Continued support for Sustainability and Climate Action Projects such as Solar
Panels, electric charging stations, and safe storage for electric bikes.

o Impacts of climate change are ever present in today's world. Students and staff
understand these realities and expect and desire to be part of action. Adding solar
panels, electric charging stations and the ability to safely store electric bikes
would be visible and tangible support for the climate. This request aligns with
Strategic Priority 3 - Goal 3 - "The district fosters energy efficient and

environmentally sustainable facilities and practices."

Thank you for the opportunity to present our suggestions for the 2023-2024 District budget.

Liz Baverstock,
President, RTA

cc: Rick Ryan, Acting Superintendent of Schools
Cindy Wang, Secretary-Treasurer
Tim McCracken, l't VP, RTA
Steve Wenglowski,2nd VP, RTA
JW ChO, 3'd VP, RTA


